
 

   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
4th March 2022 
 
Dear Six Villages Community 
 
Year 11 Mock Exams 
A reminder to all families that next week will see our Year 11 students begin their final set of mock exams. The 
exam timetable is below. Students have been working incredibly hard over the last term and we are looking 
forward to seeing how much progress has been made since the November mocks. A reminder that all revision 
materials for students are on Satchel One, this includes topic lists for both mock and final exams. If there are 
any questions about exams, please do not hesitate to contact Mr Case on jce@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk. 

 

With the mock exams taking place next week, we will be collapsing period 6 study for the week. Instead, 
we will mirror what we did during the previous exam window in November and provide an independent 
study room each day where the students can be supervised by a member of staff. The period 6 
programme will recommence with English, Science and Maths the week beginning 14th March. The 
independent study room next week will be in Tech 2 on Tuesday and Wednesday and 1T3 on Thursday. 
Please note that My Tutor sessions next week continue as normal. 
 

 
Change of lunch time during Year 11 mocks 

As with previous exam windows, lunchtime at school will be at 12 noon instead of 1pm to enable Year 
11 mock afternoon exams to start at 1pm. This enables exams by the end of the school day ensuring 
students who travel by bus don’t miss it. 
 
My Tutor Tutoring in English and Maths 
The next batch of My Tutor English and Maths tutoring will be starting for students in years 9, 10 and 11 the 
week beginning 14th March. All students involved have had a face-to-face meeting with their Director of Learning 
and parents have received an introductory email outlining the key information. This is a fantastic opportunity 



   
 

   
 

that our current batch of students have grasped with both hands and we are sure that our new cohort will be 
no different. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mr Case, Mr Munt or Mrs McHale. 
 
Year 10 Exam Information Parent and Student Meeting - Wednesday 16th March 6pm 
On Wednesday 16th March we are hosting an evening for all year 10 students and parents. The aim of the evening 
is to ensure that families are fully prepared for the upcoming year 10 exams (w/c, 2nd May). The evening has 
been designed to be interactive between student and parent and cover key information and skills as follows: 
 

 How to revise effectively at home 
 Where to find assessment content and revision resources 
 How am I progressing? Understanding the student RAP sheet 
 Family pledge cards 
 Exam boards and NEA components 
 The exam timetable 
 Tutor time and academic mentors 
 Exam logistics and JCQ guidelines 
 Dealing with the pressure of exams 

 
On the evening, each student will receive an exam pack with key resources and information; this will be essential 
for all to best prepare for the exams.  Due to space, we only have enough room for one family member to 
accompany a student, so please ensure that this is adhered to on the night. 
 
Please can you confirm your attendance by completing the online consent form 
https://forms.office.com/r/U8JkQJen8N. If you have any questions, please contact Mrs McHale on 
jme@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk or Mr Case on jce@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk. 
 
Covid measures 
Please see the attached letter relating to Covid measures. 
 
Ukraine Appeal 
We are very pleased to be supporting St Mary’s 
Church in Felpham with their ‘Help for Ukraine’ 
appeal. You are welcome to drop supplies to the 
academy reception by Thursday 17th March or deliver 
to St Mary’s Church in Felpham directly. 
 
 

 
 

 
Yours faithfully 

 
 
Paul Slaughter 
Principal  

 
 
 
 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/r/U8JkQJen8N.
mailto:jme@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk
mailto:jce@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk

